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June 9th Guild Meeting.

‘Hostages’ Speaker David Little
Colombians like to drink and fight. A percentage of them take to kidnapping - often to fuel a drugs habit or addiction. In Colombia, there is said to be a kidnapping every two hours. About a third of the terrorists who participate in this crime are women. One of the unsung facts is that this has an absolutely devastating effect on the family of the hostage, or hostages. It is they who deserve the plaudits at the end of, hopefully, a successful homecoming for the victim. The praise usually of course is directed toward the victim alone.
All this and much, much more David revealed to us in his comprehensive and fascinating presentation to Guild members last meeting. I should like to thank him again for his much appreciated talk and for giving us an invaluable insight into this dark and dangerous world. Makes our fishing forays seem very tame!!
Our next Guild Meeting is on Wednesday 8th September at 7:30pm.
There are no WWFFG Meetings in July or August at The Shaw Hotel until the above date.

September’s Guild Business Meeting – 
Speaker this month.    Derrick Jones –
 ‘Devon Rivers update and possible casting demo’.
                                                                                           Courteny Fish
BOBS BITS…..

Fullingbridge Farm Lake, near Westbury 
One of our most popular outings of the year, enjoying fishing on a pleasant lake and joining your fellow anglers for a barbeque.

For the benefit of our newer Members; instead of our usual monthly meeting at the hotel, Wednesday 14th July takes us to Fullingbridge to enjoy fishing the lake and having a free barbeque, funded by the Guild.

Our ‘meeting’ starts off from 3:00pm, barbeque at 6:30pm or when the ‘goose-caller’ sounds. We pack up at 9:00pm.

We can keep the first 2 trout caught, then it’s ‘catch and release’ on barb less hooks, gently returning the fish.

The charge for the fishing is £15 and if you would like to join a ‘sweep’ at an extra £2, the largest trout of the first two fish caught will ‘net’ a cash prize. Half the sweep money will go to club funds. 

Please bring a chair for seating at the barbeque. Let’s hope the day will be fair and clement!  It would be great to see you, hope you can make it.
Directions - Take A350 from Yarnbrook towards Westbury….pass N.T. Heywood House on the left. After a few hundred yards take the next sharp turning left, – opposite a lay-by, – ¾ of a mile down this road/lane find Fullingbridge Farm on left.

Drive through farm yard and follow concrete road to end then veer right on to field track which leads to car parking and Fishery.

AVON SPRINGS - J.TURK SHIELD COMPETITION

June 27th 2010.

It promised to be a very hot sunny day with a gentle breeze. The World Cup series England v Germany was to be played in the afternoon. Yet there was a line of seven fine club Members fishing along the left wing of the lake!   We kicked off at 10:00am, the first couple of hours fished quite well. John Sturgess was the first to bag-up, three fine fish weighing 10lbs.04ozs.

Suddenly there was a loud whisper coming down the line, “Black Buzzer”, “BLACK BUZZER.”  Looking up the line nobody seemed to be fishing, rods on bank. Aha! I thought, we are all changing to buzzer.   Odd fish were being caught then Andy bagged his three which included a plump 5lbs.12ozs. Rainbow. This gentleman must be the Competition winner I thought enviously.
After mid-day the trout became very choosy with the odd one or two still feeding on unidentified flies on the surface. Looking down the line no rod was bending.

Andy strolled down the bank being very sociable. I had only one fish netted, he kindly gave me his ‘killer black buzzer with the silver cheeks’ to try. I eagerly tied it on and immediately caught a grand second trout. Thanks Andy.

Three of the lads departed early after weighing their fish, (the rules say that they can do this). I think mainly because of the blazing sun, it was 80 deg.F. (or was it kick-off at 3:00pm?)  Surprisingly nearly everyone caught fish in this excessive heat. 

My third fish arrived 20 minutes before the final whistle  which happened to be a “Moby Dick” of a Rainbow. After two long runs across the lake taking line on to the backing I finally landed a clonker 8lbs.10ozs. rainbow.              I don’t know where the huge J.Turk Shield will go - but I do know where the bottle of fishing plonk will go!

The results of Avon Springs Competition are……
 1st…R.Eadie……….3 fish…15lbs04ozs.
2nd..A. Moore…….3 fish…12lbs.06ozs.
3rd…J. Sturgess..3 fish…10lbs.04ozs.
A note for your diaries….BLAGDON BANK on Sunday 26th September 2010 is a social day for Members at Blagdon Lake. Rewards for catching the biggest single trout will be the BLAGDON MUG and a bottle of good old fishing plonk!                                                                                                We will meet at 10.00am at the Lodge and decide where to fish after asking the advice of the Ranger! This is not a seriously competitive day so bring a chair and a picnic, something  to drink and we’ll put the world to rights!
Last year’s event was a great day, we didn’t catch too many fish but the weather was baking hot, and there was nothing finer than lying in the long grass talking to a grasshopper on the banks of Blagdon. Law of averages shows that we may even catch more than an odd fish this year! Who knows.

0o0o0o0
Here is a more detailed report from the two anglers who won a day’s fishing on the River Mole.   It makes good reading ……
Wild Trout Trust Auction.
Fishing Report Wednesday 19th May 2010-06-01
Location: River Mole, South Molton, Devon
Overview:   Having been lucky enough to win a days fishing for two rods in the WTT auction this year I duly contacted John Williams and arranged to meet him by the rivers Mole and Yeo confluence on 19th May.                                                                                              John sent excellent directions and Allan and I met John by the river bridge to enjoy a cup of warm tea after a long, but not exacting drive. (We later found out that John drives further than our Bath homes).

The start to the day was not at all promising, heavy drizzle throughout the journey turning to mist when approaching Exmoor and the rivers. This soon lifted and weather conditions for the remainder of the day and into the evening improved rapidly enabling us to fish without top coats or rain gear.                                                                                                  John took us on a guided tour of this impressive stretch of river. The countryside was magnificent and this must surely be Devon’s best kept secret.

Fishing:   There are several miles of available bank to these waters and John's guidance and suggested beats to fish were extremely useful pointers.

We walked the lower stretch of the Mole for some way before John suggested that one of us started fishing – Allan duly entered the water via the convenient cattle drinking area.

I continued walking with John, drinking in the surroundings and the river potential. John waved his essential wading staff in the general downstream direction and indicated that we would be parting company by a huge oak tree (good marker for future!). I then trundled off for another half mile before finding the described access point. The river at this point was gin clear and fairly shallow – easy wading.                                                                              There was much evidence of fish activity with rising fish everywhere, though it was by no means clear what they were rising to!

John suggested black could be the colour of the day, so I duly chose a small white dry fly that was de barbed. I caught a fish with my first cast – so much for black, I thought! The fish was a beautifully marked 6 inch Brownie which fought above its weight – a great start. No more fish were caught on this fly so it was changed for a small dry CDC sedge which proved to be deadly. I caught another five fish during the morning with this fly that ranged between 4" – 8" and became truly absorbed with the fishing. The fish activity was incredible and I missed far more than I caught.

John had warned about the potential of deep holes in the river and to take care – wise words indeed. I encountered at least three of these holes where the river bottom just disappeared sharply due to the nature of the rock, proving the importance of local knowledge.   We had all arranged to meet around 1.00pm for lunch (John had visited the local supermarket). Allan was so absorbed with the fishing that he totally missed us! 

After lunch I moved upstream to fish the beat from the confluence upstream. This could have been a totally different river, it was much narrower, not being affected by the additional water of the Yeo and the terrain was much softer and more open. Wading and casting was easier with fewer trees to snag your fly!   The main problem seemed to be little obvious fish activity however, what I did find with this river was that there was always a ‘willing’ fish in all the places you would expect although they were easily spooked.

I rose several fish and connected but did not land the necessarily. I put this down to the lightning takes of the fish, my sometimes slack line and a problematic leader/tippet that decided to break at the slightest provocation. Fortunately I retrieved all but one fly that was left in a tree beyond reach. After changing leader components I hooked a lovely brownie in a deep fast stretch. The fish darted straight for the tree roots and any available cover – an excellent tussle which proved to be the best of the day for me. The fish was a good 10" and far more silver in colour than the younger fish. This was caught on a brown and olive winged dry fly.My tally for the afternoon was only three which was hard work but thoroughly enjoyable.    Allan passed me by later that afternoon and we went back for refreshment.            The evening session started around 6pm and went on until 9pm.

John had suggested that we fished the pools and stretch immediately downstream from the confluence bridge. This seemed like a good option to maximise fishing time and not to stretch the weary legs too much more!   I selected the nearest beat (having walked further in the morning) while Allan walked further down.                                                                             I started just downstream from one of these pools and you could immediately see the fish in large numbers idling in the fast water at the tail. I had changed fly for a small dry sedge which proved very effective because I landed two fish from this pool in quick succession – again 6" and 8". Moving slowly upstream I landed three more fish all of similar size and in beautiful condition. I had a lot of interest in the fly though the fish either saw the line or were just ‘looking’ or drowning the fly – either way, there was nothing at the business end after striking.

I finished the evening fishing what appeared to be the most promising hole on the river. I changed fly several times, used simple patterns, daddies, hoppers, nymphs but in the end the fish had the last say!

All in all a great days fishing in a most glorious part of the Devon countryside. 

Thanks to John and the West Wiltshire Fly Fishing Syndicate for providing the opportunity for Allan and I to experience such a splendid day.

                                       Roger Tranter (Wellow Brook Fly Fishing Syndicate) 

 Allan Phillips report

Having lived on the doorstep for over thirty years, this was my 'first' on Devon rivers!  The day was overcast and chilly at the outset but things warmed up as the day progressed.  Our long day was split into three sessions; before lunch we fished the Yeo roughly half a mile or so below the confluence, after lunch (later for some) the Mole and finally after brief refreshments we returned to the Yeo for the final two hours but this time closer to the confluence.

During my morning session I did not see many rising fish.  I started with the duo and then reverted to a single nymph fished upstream.  After an hour, I had lost count of the trout caught - all to the nymph.  The majority were in the 4" - 7" range.  I found this to be a delightful river to fish with endless riffles, pools and glides.  As usual, I became engrossed and much to my embarrassment I arrived 90 minutes late for a 1 o'clock lunch.  I was most grateful to John who interrupted his fishing to provide me with a cup of tea and banana.  As we chatted away spinners were fluttering by.

I switched to dry fly on the Mole using a loop-winged dun.  Once again numerous trout were landed and as in the first session these wild fish were super fit.  It was fun in the clear water to see the fish rise to the fly taking it with gusto in the faster water and often turning it down in slow water.  Another first, I came across a group of red-bellied male sticklebacks (?).

Back to the Yeo, I ended the day fishing a large Klinkhammer.  Good sport continued and in the last deep pool, I caught three fish close in and all around the 10" mark.  It was a great end to a wonderful day.  I have never caught so many trout in one day, all of course returned.

Allan Phillips (Wellow Brook Fly Fishing Syndicate) 

(Allan is being modest. He caught between thirty and forty fish before lunch.)
~~~~~~~~0~~~~~~~~
The Wild Trout Trust Annual Draw 2010

Support the WTT and buy a raffle ticket or two, or more...

Tickets cost £1 each

To be drawn at 7pm on Wednesday 8 December 2010

at Orvis in Sherborne, Dorset

See overleaf to order tickets; or purchase via the shop at www.wildtrout.org

We will complete the counterfoils and send you the corresponding tickets – it couldn’t be easier!

1st Prize kindly donated by The Peacock at Rowsley and Haddon Fisheries, worth £575

2 Day Tickets on the River Wye & 1 night’s Dinner, B&B for 2 (double or twin) at The Peacock at Rowsley in high season

or 4 Day Tickets & 1 night’s Dinner, B&B in low season. (www.thepeacockatrowsley.com, www.haddonestate.co.uk)

2nd Prize kindly donated by Sage, worth £499

A Sage 7ft 10in, 3-piece TXL rod. Perfect for small chalk streams and designed with wild native trout in mind.

(www.sageflyfish.com)

3rd Prize kindly donated by Orvis, worth £399

An Orvis Hydros 9ft, 5-weight, 4-piece mid flex action rod. Perfect for trout fishing on rivers. (www.orvis.co.uk)

4th Prize kindly donated by the Wild Trout Trust, worth £300

Wild Trout Trust Life Membership. (www.wildtrout.org)

5th Prize kindly donated by Waitrose, worth £160

6 Bottles of The Macallan 12 Year Old 1997 (Signatory) malt whisky. (www.waitrose.com)

Wild Trout Trust Annual Prize Draw 2010 Ticket Application

The Wild Trout Trust is a Registered Charity No. 1077041

We will complete the counterfoils and send you the corresponding tickets.

Name ...................................................................................... Tel or Email .......................................................................

Address .......................................................................................................................................................................................

..................................................................................................................... Postcode ..........................................................

Please send me _____ tickets at £1 each. I enclose a cheque (payable to Wild Trout Trust) for £ _____

or charge my credit/debit/switch card no: _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _

Expiry Date: _ _ / _ _ Start Date: _ _ / _ _ Issue No. _____ Security Code _ _ _

(Switch only) (last 3 digits on back of card)

Signature _________________________________________ Date ______________________

Please ensure your credit card details are completed or a cheque is enclosed. Thank you.

Post to: Wild Trout Trust, FREEPOST NAT14749, Waterlooville PO8 0BR to arrive by 3 December 2010 latest.

If you would like some ticket applications to give / to be posted to friends or colleagues,

please enclose a note with details, or contact the WTT Office (email: office@wildtrout.org / tel: 023 9257 0985).

THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT AND GOOD LUCK!

++++++++++0++++++++++
In the next week or so we shall send out details of the ‘Ladies Night Celebration’ which will be held on Friday 29th October 2010 at the Shaw Country House Hotel.  A menu and price of the dinner will be included for your perusal. We hope for a huge response this year as we have negotiated a good menu at a cheaper price (£30pp).
The next Newsletter will be sent out near the end of September. In the meantime have a good Summer!
Happy Fishing ….. BOB
PS.  
It was mealtime during a flight on a British Airways plane:  
"Would you like dinner?" the flight attendant asked the man seated 
in the front row. 
"What are my choices?" the man asked.  
"Yes or no," she replied.
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